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The Honorable Jovita Carranza
Administrator

U.S. Small Business Administration
403 3rd Street SW

Washington, D.C. 20416

Dear Administrator Carranza:

I write to urge the U.S. Small Business Administration, as it issues guidance and implements the
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES; P.L. 116-136), to ensure that all
cooperative businesses can fully participate in the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP).

The intent of the Paycheck Protection Program is to provide the necessary funding to enable all
businesses with 500 or fewer workers to keep workers on their payrolls. This is critical for the
over 65,000 cooperative businesses in the United States that collectively generate more than $75
billion in annual wages. Barring access to this critical financing would put these thousands of
small businesses and their employees at risk and create an uneven playing field for cooperatives
in relation to other types of businesses in their industry sectors.

Current regulations provide that cooperatives are an eligible legal form for purposes of SBA’s
7(a) loan program (13 CFR § 121.105(b)). In addition, section 1102(b)(1) of the CARES Act
makes clear that “in addition to small business concerns, to any business concern...shall be
eligible to receive a covered loan” under PPP. When considering whether to include cooperatives
as part of PPP, I urge you to exercise the broadest authority possible to ensure that employees of
cooperatives are included in this critical program. The harsh economic consequences of COVID-
19 do not discriminate by business structure, making it imperative that cooperative businesses
are treated equally with other business structures and able to access the PPP loans.

I recognize the challenge that SBA faces in implementing PPP and disbursing funds at
unprecedented rates. This is an unprecedented crisis for the United States and I stand ready to
support the SBA to ensure cooperative businesses will receive equal access under the Paycheck
Protection Program.

Sincerely,

S W

Ron Wyden
United States Senator
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